
 

July 20, 2016 
          
 
 

BY RESS 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Union Gas Limited (“Union”) 
 Leamington Expansion Project 

Change Requests 
 Board File # EB-2016-0013 
 
In response to your letter dated July 18, 2016, please find our responses to your questions, 
concerning the change requests for the above noted project. 
 
Both open cut and directional drills of roadways are considered as acceptable methods for 
crossing roadways therefore an update to the Environmental report is not required, .  In section 
8.4 of the Environmental Report (“ER”) road closures are identified as a possibility. The ER 
recommends that traffic control plans be developed.  Union has developed a traffic control plan 
for the proposed open cutting of County Road 18. 

As identified above both directional drills and open cuts are acceptable methods for crossing 
roadways.  During Union’s review of the project discussions with First Nations we did not get 
into the level of detail as to which construction techniques would be implemented, at each 
location along the project.  As part of Union’s ongoing discussions with First Nations, we will 
advise of this specific road crossing technique.  

In order to open cut County Road 18 additional permits, approvals and authorizations are 
required.  Union was not in a position to submit a change request for the crossing County Road 
18 until all approvals were in place.  The permit from the Conservation Authority was the first 
approval Union obtained.  Without approval to open cut the watercourse Union would not have 
been in a position to advance discussion with the Municipality of Leamington, the County of 
Essex, and the MTO.   If any one of these organizations had opposed the change Union, would 
have constructed the road and watercourse crossing using a directional drill as originally 
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proposed.  Union did not receive an Encroachment permit form MTO until July 8, 2016 (a copy 
is attached).  With all of the required approval in place Union submitted the change request to the 
Board. 

In the event that you have any questions on the above or would like to discuss in more detail, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
[Original Signed By] 
 
W.T. (Bill) Wachsmuth, RPF 
Senior Administrator, Regulatory Projects 
:sb 
Attach. 
 
cc: L. Gluck, OEB 
 M. Millar, OEB 
 All Intervenors 
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